
Council – 11 July 2024 

 
5.1 QUESTION FROM MARK MORGAN OF KESWICK GARDENS, RUISLIP, ON 

BEHALF OF THE RUISLIP WOODS TRUST, TO THE CABINET MEMBER FOR 
RESIDENTS’ SERVICES - COUNCILLOR LAVERY: 

 
At the Full Council Meeting on the 30th November 2023 in response to our question 
about the recruitment for the new Woodland Officer (the previous one was retiring in 
December 2023) we were told and recorded in the minutes it states “the recruitment 
process was currently underway”. As at 27th June 2024 no replacement has been 
appointed so please would the Cabinet Member advise when we can expect a new 
Woodland Officer to be in post and whether this will be a full time position? 
 

5.2 QUESTION FROM ANAND PUNJA OF ELMBRIDGE AVENUE, RUISLIP, ON 
BEHALF OF THE RUISLIP WOODS TRUST TO THE CABINET MEMBER FOR 
RESIDENTS’ SERVICES - COUNCILLOR LAVERY: 
 
According to the National Nature Reserve Management Standards (set by Natural 
England), there is a statutory duty to have a management plan that must be kept up 
to date and be reviewed every 5 years. The current plan expired 3 years ago (2021) 
and therefore the Council is not complying with its statutory duty so please would the 
Cabinet Member disclose the plans to update, consult and publish it and within what 
timescales can we expect this to be completed? 
 

5.3 QUESTION FROM ROBERT WAS OF EDGAR ROAD, YIEWSLEY TO THE 
CABINET MEMBER FOR RESIDENTS’ SERVICES - COUNCILLOR LAVERY: 
 
Could the council please explain how it monitors the health and safety of unlicenced 
HMO's and how the planning process ensures that our basic infrastructure is not 
affected by the change of use of houses, particularly in this area. 
 

5.4  QUESTION SUBMITTED BY NICKY CROWTHER OF WINNOCK ROAD, WEST 
DRAYTON TO THE DEPUTY LEADER OF THE COUNCIL AND CABINET 
MEMBER FOR PROPERTY, HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORT – COUNCILLOR 
BIANCO: 
 
ULEZ vandals continue to act with impunity in Hillingdon. They destroy traffic and 
pedestrian lights, and gleefully post footage online. Their actions are shocking and 
degrading. The results endanger pedestrians.  At three sites in Hillingdon these have 
included schoolchildren, near Vyners High School, Whitehall Primary and Park 
Academy. It is time to work together to stop the vandalism. 
 
Would the Council please consider the formation of a cross-party coalition of 
councillors, of the Cabinet, the MP and the police?  This could be a group or a sub-
committee, but it would be regardless of one's position on the ULEZ scheme itself. It 
would send the message loud and clear to stop, and help the police bring the 
perpetrators to justice. It is to support the rule of law in our peaceful borough. 
 
Please join together to stop the vandalism. 
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5.5 QUESTION SUBMITTED BY NICOLA DATE OF BREAKSPEAR ROAD, RUISLIP 
TO THE DEPUTY LEADER OF THE COUNCIL AND CABINET MEMBER FOR 
PROPERTY, HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORT – COUNCILLOR BIANCO: 
 

Please could I have a full explanation why the car pound that was built last year 
costing £49k is still not operational. I have been told by planning that it is not a 
planning issue. 
 
The revenue generated from the car pound was meant to help pay towards 
Marshall’s and a tow truck to operate at Ruislip Lido during the summer months. 
Currently, Hillingdon residents are paying the bill from their council tax.  


